
Diary Dates
Wednesday 8 November

Year 6 - 9 Swimming Carnival 
Thursday 9 November

Year 11 Drama Production
Friday 10 November

Yr 9 Science to Botanic Garden
Rec - Yr 6 Moving Up Day
Wednesday 15 November
Yr 2 + 3 Come and Try Day
Thursday 16 November

Yr 4, 5 + 6 Latitude Excursion
Monday 20 November
Year 10 + 11 SWOT Vac
Tuesday 21 November

Rec - Yr 5 Twilight Assembly
Tues 21 - Fri 24 November

Year 10 + Year 11 Exams
Monday 27 November

Year 10 Surfing
Tuesday 28 November

Year 8 Retreat
Tuesday 5 December

End of Year Mass
Friday 8 December
Last Day of Term 4 

WEEKLY CLUBS

Year 7-12 Maths Club 
3:30pm-4:30pm Wednesdays

Year 7-12 Homework Club 
3:30pm-4:30pm Thursdays

UNIFORM SHOP 
Mondays during Term 

10:30am - 1:30pm

Thurs 9 Nov 12:30 - 4:30 
Fri 10 Nov 10:00 - 1:00 

Thurs 16 Nov 10:30 - 1:30 
Fri 17 Nov 10:00 - 1:00 

Thurs 23 Nov 12:30 - 4:30 
Thurs 30 Nov 10:30 - 1:30 
Thurs 7 Dec 12:30 - 4:30

ST DOMINIC’S PRIORY COLLEGE
139 Molesworth Street, North Adelaide.    5006.

BULLETIN
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Friday morning mass in 
the Chapel 8.15am

Dear Parents,

There is plenty of news from SDPC in this 
half way mark of our final term.

SDPC Student is  
Australian Young Writer of the Year

IN POETRY
It is a pleasure to congratulate Year 10 
student Julia Pickersgill who has been 
selected by the Australian Children’s 
Literary Board as Young Australian Writer 
of the Year for her poem, “The Legacy of 
the Watchman”.  Her poem was published 
earlier in the year in the magazine, “Oz 
Kids in Print”.  We printed it also on the 
front page of the Bulletin last term.  Julia’s 
peers at a recent Assembly gave her a 
resounding ovation for reading her poem 
from the stage, a courageous thing to 
do.  Julia will go to Melbourne later in 
November to receive her award.  She is 
pictured here with her English teacher/
mentor Shelda Rathmann.

Top of the State in Italian 2016
Congratulations to 2016 Year 12 student Ada 
Snell on this well-deserved award presented 
to her at last Sunday’s Italian Festival.  Ada 
shared this award with a student from St. 
Ignatius.  Read more about Ada’s success 
on the back page of today’s Bulletin.

St. Dominic’s also received a special 
award for the school which gave an 
excellent display of work at Carnevale in 
the Junior and Middle School categories.  
The teacher who deserves great credit for 
this display is Elena Tarraran and we thank 
her for her active interest in our school’s 
contribution to Carnevale.

for your calendar 
End of Year Mass

TUESDAY DECEMBER 5th, 7:30pm

This is our final gathering for the Year as a 
community of families and staff linked by 
the love of God in Christ Jesus and bonded 
by our Dominican spirit.  This year’s Theme 
honouring the gift and the vulnerability of 
children is expressed in the words of Jesus 
welcome to children in the Gospels of Luke, 
Matthew and Mark; 

“Whoever receives one such child  
in my name receives me.”  

In his message for Migrant and Refugee 
Sunday this year Pope Francis draws our 
attention to child migrants who are, “the 
most vulnerable and the voiceless.”

As you know we have a booking system for 
seating at End of Year Mass which takes into 
account the limitations on seats available 
to families.  Full details are given in the 
letter going home to you shortly together 
with your personal family invitation.  When 
booking your seats remember that the 
number does not include your daughter 
who will be seated with her class.  Every 
student is expected to attend the End of 
Year Mass and it is our experience that they 
would not want to miss it.

Final Parent Committee Gatherings 
Two Parent groups make an ongoing 
significant difference within our school 
community.  They are the Parents and 
Friends Association and the Fete and 
Auction Committee.  Years ago the good 
decision was made to have the “wind 
up” meetings for both associations on 
the same night.  On next Wednesday the 
15th November, the P&F will commence 
their meeting at 7:00pm, with the Fete 
Committee to follow at 7:40pm.  All are 
welcome to stay for a special supper 
following the Fete meeting.

The Fete 2017 results are very good and we 
are hoping that convenors will be able to 
attend to receive our thanks and for them 
to hand in their report on the outcome of 
their highly appreciated gift of time and skill.

Sr. Jillian Havey 
Principal
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Parent Engagement: Are you a budding artist, have creativity 
or maybe you are good at washing brushes?  If you want to help 
paint the Junior Primary flower boxes, contact me or put a note in 
your daughter’s Communication Book or Diary.

Move Up Day: The girls are looking forward to ‘testing the waters’ 
in their 2018 classroom this Friday.  We are looking forward to 
welcoming our new Reception students and other new families to 
our school.  To help with a smooth transition in the JP area, we ask 
that when the 8:30 bell goes, our ‘old Reception’ students put their 
bags in the activity room and then go out to play.  Other students 
can put their bags in their own lockers at 8:30 and then when the 
8:50 bell goes, proceed to their new 2018 classes.  We thank our 
Year 6 guides: Annie, Mia, Annaliese, Bella, Sara, Isabella J, Isabella 
C and Lucy who will make all our new students feel welcome and 
direct them to the correct rooms.

Chapel Mass: Thank you to the Year 5 Class and their parents 
for joining us at our Chapel Mass last week as we celebrated the 
feast of St Martin de Porres. Our next Primary Chapel Mass is 
being prepared by the Year 4s and is Friday the 17th of November. 

Dates for the Diary:  Twilight Assembly - Tues 21st November 
(Wk 6) - outstanding replies due back ASAP
Year 6 Graduation - Weds 29th November (Wk 7) - note to follow.

Primary News from Ms. Cate O’Leary 
Primary School Coordinator

“Learning is a treasure that will follow its owner everywhere”

Week 4 already but there are still many exciting learning 
activities and special functions ahead.  We thank our 

Reception Class for very capably hosting last week’s Assembly 
and look forward to the Year 5 Class hosting Week 5 Assembly.

Sacraments: Veronica, Anne-Marie 
and Josephine Pileggi celebrated their 
Confirmation on Friday the 27th October 
in their Parish, St, Anthony’s Edwardstown.
Year 2 and 3 parents will shortly receive a 
letter reminding you to contact your parish 
to make preparations for your daughter receiving the Sacrament 
of Reconciliation or Communion and Confirmation for 2018.  
Some Parish programs begin this year, so it is very important that 
you quickly make contact with your parish.

Uniforms: Some students are regularly wearing their sport 
uniform to school instead of their summer uniform.  Unless directed 
by their class teacher or your daughter has a sporting commitment, 
sport uniforms are only to be worn on the following days:

Reception - Wednesday and Friday
Year 1 - Wednesday and Friday

Year 2 - Tuesday and Friday
Year 3 - Monday and Tuesday

Year 4 - Tuesday
Year 5 -Tuesday and Friday

Year 6 - Wednesday and Thursday
Thank you for your assistance with this matter.

Before School Drop Off: Thank you to the many families who 
are helping streamline the movement of students in the Kiss and 
Drop Zone.  We remind you that you are not allowed to block any 
driveway and allow your daughter to get out of the car when it is 
blocking a driveway.  Thank you for your support. 

After School Hours Care: If you require any information 
regarding the Blackfriars Priory School OSHC and Vacation 
Care Program and enrolment forms for 2018, they are located in 
the Primary office.

Emotion poems written by Year 3
Silliness

SmellS: like a flower  
that makes you sneeze
TaSTeS: like a sour lolly  
that makes you squeal

SoundS: like laughter everywhere
FeelS: like sugar sinking  

into your body
FeelS: like sprinklers  
raining on your head
lookS: like trouble  
for everybody else

Lysha Huynh

Anger
SmellS: like steam  

bursting out of your head
lookS: like red hot fire
TaSTeS: like sour cream  
squirted in your mouth

SoundS: like fire crackers  
popping at night

FeelS: like you’re trapped  
in a whole new world

Sophie Belperio

Love
SmellS: like flowers  

in Spring
TaSTeS: like chocolates on 

Valentine’s Day
SoundS: like gorgeous music 

playing on lit night
lookS: like love hearts  

in the air
FeelS: like hugs
Charlotte Crowe

SACPSSA Touch Carnival
The Touch Football Carnival took place on Tuesday the 31st of 
October with the Years 4-7 attending in the hope of claiming a 
victory.  It was a beautiful sunny day and a perfect opportunity 
for students to show off their newly acquired skills to spectators. 
All teams managed to wins some games and have a lot of fun 
in the process. 



St Dominic’s Priory CollegeFete 
Our wonderful Fete this year truly was the calm before the storm.  
A glorious Saturday saw many parent, staff and student helpers, along with eager 

convenors and their children, setting up the stalls in an efficient and timely manner.  Many 
thanks to the BBQ volunteers for keeping our hunger at bay while we worked.

Fete morning arrived on a thankfully sunny Sunday and Stuart and I arrived bright and early 
with many keen convenors as the usual organised chaos prevailed - happily resulting in a smooth 
and organised 10am start.

The crowds arrived with many eager visitors forming neat queues in anticipation of stalls such as 
the ever popular Plant Stall, Books Stall and Fresh & Pre-made Produce stalls opening their 
sales!  These stalls were busy all day with lots of keen and happy customers.

The multitude of food stalls efficiently served a wonderful variety of treats; some stalls trying 
something new this year - many of which I sampled - and all adding to a fantastic standard and 
proving very popular.  The Rose Café was a welcome safe haven for a quiet cuppa and the Old 
Scholars’ Cake Stall as always was heaving with donations from our wonderful community of bakers.

The Auction was a hive of activity and once again a credit to the Auction Committee’s hard work 
– along with cheese and wine being prepared and served to keep our bidders happy and active!

The Craft Stall’s full trestles certainly confirmed we have some very talented parents in our 
community with a wonderful variety of donations of every kind for sale.  Classic Treasures had 
a constant stream of bargain hunters sifting through many pre-loved items loving prepared.  The 
ever popular Lucky Dip, crowded Chocolate Wheel, and variety of Amusements kept everyone 
happily entertained while the Drinks Stall, Ice Cream Stall, Sweets, Desserts, Bar and Coffee 
Machine kept our punters seamlessly hydrated and happy!

We also had some amazing helpers arrive to help us clear away at the end of the day when many 
had made their way home with weary feet and bags full of goods – a job that is often difficult 
when everyone is starting to tire but always executed with care and goodwill.

This year’s Fete highlighted for me the sense of community we have at St Dominic’s; with so 
many wonderful families giving up their weekend to make sure the Fete is a great success.  It is 
heartening to see so many new Primary and Secondary families having a go – the next generation 
learn from our involvement and enthusiasm.

A special thankyou to Ben Brazel for all of his wonderful advice, calm guidance, and spreadsheets.  
Huge thanks also to Michael & Gavin for their preparations long before Fete Day and hard work 
from Friday through to Monday of Fete Weekend.  Kathryn Hudson and all of the wonderful 
Teaching and Office Staff for their continual work behind the scenes leading up to, during and 
after the actual Fete – preparing floats, collecting and counting money just one of the behind 
the scenes jobs that happens like clockwork every year along with the clearing and cleaning of 
classrooms and outdoor areas.

Once again many thanks again to all of the Convenors that make the Fete run as smoothly as 
it does.  If you didn’t volunteer to convene, attend meetings and work tirelessly before and after 
the Fete this day simply could not happen – a big pat on the back to everyone involved.

See you all at Fete 2018!
Scott Griffin & Stuart Lapsley

Thanks

for the design and provision of our Fete Banners

Lucky
ASIAN GROCERY

Say Cheese
Mr Potato
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Afternoon Tea Stall - 'Rose Café
Team ‘Rose Cafe’ would like to extend a BIG thank you to all the 
Year 11 students, parents and school staff who gave their time so 
cheerfully & willingly and to those who most generously provided 
cakes and made donations to our stall.  Your contributions ensured 
a highly successful day and were greatly appreciated.  Many thanks 
also to the school’s Strings Orchestra, whose performance was very 
much enjoyed by large audiences.

We also acknowledge and are grateful for the wonderful generosity 
shown once again by Bakery on O’Connell who supplied the 
delicious scones and lamingtons, and North Adelaide Foodland 
who donated coffee, tea, milk and cream.

Thank you to everyone for all your support - we could not do it 
without you!

Classic Treasure 
The Classic Treasures Team acknowledges the assistance of all 
volunteers who offered their time to this stall on fete day. The vast 
array of items donated, along with the impressive set up achieved 
by those helping on Saturday, ensured the success  of the stall.  We 
had lots of customers and lots of positive comments about the 
display tables and cabinet.  

A special thank you to Kathryn Hudson and Loretta in the office 
for all the hours and work behind the scenes. We could not have 
done it without you!  

We would also like to mention Vesna and Tina who have put in 
many hours over the years as well as continuing  help this year to 
ensure we had a well organised stall. 

Many thanks Lauren and Nelson and others who stayed back to 
pack up and left the Gym looking spotless.

We encourage all students, staff and parents to keep this stall in 
mind next year when having a spring clean... until 2018.

Asian Food Stall
We would like to sincerely thank to all the parents who support 
the Asian food stall to the successful 2017 Fete. Your generous 
donations of a total of 800 spring rolls were superb. Sri Lankan 
rice and curry, Thai salad and chicken satay, steam dim sims, honey 
comb cakes, sushi, tofu salads were so tasty.

Thanks to the generous supports of Lucky Asian Grocery 
(Kilburn), LB Vietnamese Foods, Red Rock Restaurant (Port 
Adelaide), Moonlight Cake and  Moi-An foods stall for donating 
cooking needs and vegetables.  See you all again next year.  

Thanks from Thuy and Trinh

Cake Stall
A special thank you to the College mums who helped, their 
presentation skills in setting up were exceptional.  The cakes kept 
coming even up until closing time but still sold.  To members 
of the school community, especially the students who baked, 
grateful thanks.  And of course the Old Scholars for their ongoing 
contributions - organising, baking and manning the Cake Stall.  
We enjoy the yearly reconnecting with Old Scholars who come 
to the Fete and always to the stall to say hello.  The Cake Stall 
tradition continues. 

Lucky Dip
On a bright sunny Spring day, lucky dip happiness was had!  
Fabulous prizes were fabulously wrapped by our Mum, Delorés 
Byrne (with Dad enlisted too!). Thank you both so very much XX
Hope all the lucky dip patrons enjoyed their prizes and felt lucky!  
Till next year ... 

Chocolate Wheel
The Chocolate Wheel convenors, Leah, Angela, Ida, Tina and 
Sophie would like to thank our wonderful helpers - Rod Jensen, 
Amanda Erbsland, Superna Barone and Franca Ranaldo.  Another 
successful year.  Thank you for your continued support.

BBQ Stall
Scott and I would like to thank all who supported the BBQ Stall 
on Fete Day, especially our dedicated volunteers that helped 
throughout the day. To all those who turned up early and helped 
setting up, preparing and cooking the delicious bacon and egg 
muffins, sausages, scrumptious chicken salad as well as cleaning and 
packing up, we appreciate your help. I would like to make a special 
thankyou to 2-3 volunteers that spent longer than anticipated in 
front of the BBQ during our busy times.  The success of the BBQ 
also relies on our wonderful suppliers who so generously donated 
their goods - please support them as they continue to support us 
each year.  Finally, thank you to all those who purchased food from 
our stall and once again a sincere thanks to everyone for making it 
a successful day.                      Mark and Scott

Craft Stall
The return of the Craft Stall again this year saw the emergence 
of many talented, artistic St. Dominic’s parents, grandparents, 
students and friends who knitted, crocheted, sewed, painted, drew, 
embroidered, beaded, decorated, created and weaved. 

As a result, the Craft Stall was brimming with beautiful handmade 
creations and there were many happy purchasers. We would like 
to sincerely thank everyone who contributed handmade crafts, 
donated materials and helped on the stall on the day. 

Keep your craft ideas alive for next year!!  Many thanks again.



St Dominic’s Priory College

Desserts
A heart felt thanks to our sponsors for delicious, quality produce 
again this year:  Schinella’s – Your Local Market, Adelaide Fresh 
(Prospect), Muratti Cakes and Gateaux (Prospect) Romeo’s 
Foodland (North Adelaide)

Thanks also to the wonderful parents, staff and Year 10 student 
volunteers who gave their time so generously on the day.  Special 
thanks to Sr. Jill, Kathryn Hudson and Noreen Pardoe who ensure 
smooth running of our stall on Fete day.

A big welcome to new convenors Skye Newton and Chris Guntner.  
We have very fond memories of our years as convenors and encourage 
new parents to join Skye and Chris on the Desserts Stall Team.

Brenni and Kath

Counting House
Congratulations and thank you to all the Fete convenors and 
families for pooling together their time, effort and resources to 
produce another successful Fete Day.

We are especially grateful and appreciative of our helpers in the 
Counting House.  To you all amazing people, a heartfelt thank you to 
Susan Crowe, Franca Gasparini, Lauren Mazzarolo, Sarah Meathrel, 
Georgia Meyer, Muriel Noujaim, Thanya Pavalaksanawat, Rick 
Pedler, Corinna Renney, Jo Riccio, Joe Sperenini and Carolyn Slater.

Sweets
A big thank you to all the students and parents on the Sweets Stall 
and to the Year 8 families who donated the home made goods; it 
could not have been a success without you.  

Produce - Jams, Cans & Packet Foods
The Produce Stall thanks all of those who contributed to the 
success of our stall.  We thank those who made donations, helped 
make jams, relishes and other goods, assisted with sorting cans and 
packet goods, setting and cleaning up the stall, and who helped sell 
goods throughout the day.  Special thanks to Mary Brennan (past 
parent) who continues to generously support the stall each year, 
and Danielle and Loretta in the College Office, who we could not 
have done everything we needed to do to get ready, without them.  

Yiros
A big thank you to our volunteers: Claude and Isabella Dametto, 
Leanne and Amelia Hegarty, Isabel McAnulty, and Sonia and Natalie 
Monteleone.  We would also like to mention Shauna and Peter Thorn, 
former Yiros Convenors, whose help all day was very much appreciated.  
It was a fun day and lovely to work with a great bunch of people.  

Thank you Schinella family for your donation once again of quality 
vegetables; your ongoing support is very much appreciated.

Pot Plants
A huge thank you to the parents, grandparents and students 
who came to our potting mornings, helped out on fete day, and 
donated plants for us to sell; especially Catherine Dinos, Helen 
Lloyd, Michael Scroop, and Sally D’Assumpcao and family.  The 
Pot Plant Stall would also like to acknowledge the continued 
support of Living Colour Plants for their generous donation.

Drinks Stall
Special thank you to the parents who came, the stall had a great 
day.  Many Year 8s stayed on to help outside of the time they were 
rostered - thanks so much!

Cappuccino
Thank you to Michael & Cathy Smith who kindly organised the 
ordering of the machine, and to all who came along and supported 
the Stall on the day. 

Rose Comp
Michael and Suzi would like to thank Bernadette Day for her 
unwavering support in assisting again this year.  Thank you to all 
who entered their roses into the competition.  We look forward to 
receiving your entries again next year – we couldn’t do it without 
you!  Our roses continue to draw attention and interest on the day.

Ice Cream
A sincere thank you to all the parents and St Dom’s senior student helpers 
that volunteered their time at the Fete.  Your help and participation 
was really appreciated the result being we completely sold out which 
is a fantastic effort by all.  Hope to see you all at our next event.

Italian Food Stall
The Italian School convenors wish to thank all the valued 
volunteers from the school community who assisted with 
serving at the Italian Stall on Fete Day.  In addition we wish 
to thank the businesses who provided goods for our stall:
Say Cheese, Mr Potato S.A., Nunga Produce, Rainbow Fresh, 
Olympic Party Hire.

Fruit & Veg Stall
Thank you to the people and businesses who donated cash and 
fresh Fruit and Veg; especially Schinella’s - Your Local Market 
and Adelaide Fresh. 

Books Stall
A big thank you to all the volunteers; old hands and new, their 
supportive families, students and friends of the school who 
contributed to the success of the 2017 Book Stall.  It was, as always, 
a great team effort.  I would like to extend special thanks to Cate 
and Muriel for their pre-fete organisation, to those students who did 
the heavy work of carting the books down to the stall and setting 
them out on the tables and to those people who helped pack up 
after the fete was over!

Beauty Parlour
I would like to thank the staff and students who were responsible 
for making the Beauty Parlour such a success.  It was a new addition 
to activities offered at the Fete and it proved to be very popular.
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Our heartfelt thanks to all involved in the donation, preparation and presentation of the 
items on offer in this year’s Auction.  We are grateful to Geoff Matthews of Geoff Matthews 
Real Estate who stepped in as Auctioneer at the eleventh hour.  Geoff knew exactly what 
we hoped to achieve and set about making it happen from his opening introduction.  He 
cajoled, exhorted and entertained our bidders to dig deep for the worthy cause of raising 
funds for St Dom’s, and his contribution to the success of the auction was invaluable.

Cashier Ninette Howe was ably assisted by Raquel Pacicca who handled the Bidders’ Register and 
recorded bids.  Our thanks to our Spotters, Geoff Owens, Jeff Pardoe, Anita Monteiro and Terry 
Howe, who not only Spotted, but assisted in the displaying of items and transporting them to 
the collection area.

Behind the scenes in the months prior to Fete Day, a small and dedicated band of helpers meet 
to organise, compile, wrap and name our items for catalogue entry.  At the top of the list is Sarah 
Brogan, who painstakingly checked every package and recorded the details of the items in the silent 
auction, and Maria Lappas, whose eagle eye and shopping prowess saw many an auction basket 
‘topped up’ or ‘finished’ with added goodies.  We are also particularly grateful to Carla Park and 
Rosemarie Macolino who made themselves available to assemble and wrap the splendid baskets 
for both the live Auction and the Silent Auction over the course of many days.  

We are again especially appreciative and impressed by the efforts of the Parents of Primary School 
students who, after the success of last year’s trial, contributed to their Class Baskets with aplomb; 
enabling us to present some beautiful items for both the live and silent auctions.  They were joined 
this year by the Year 8 and 9 students, whose own class baskets were a much valued SRC initiative.

To those who assisted with set-up on Saturday and came to help on Sunday, we thank you most sincerely. 

Special thanks to our bartender Mario Lappas, who generously organised and kept our bar stocked, 
and congratulations to Liesl McPeake for the presentation of the delicious cheese platters.  We 
would like to thank Adelaide Fresh at Prospect for supplying the delicious cheeses.   

Each year we are extremely grateful for the generosity of our donors, especially the local businesses 
who support our school.  We ask that you remember them when it’s time to dine out, buy groceries, 
celebrate life’s milestones or buy a special gift.  Without their support we would not be able to offer 
such wonderful items at the Auction.  

Our special thanks to each and every one of them.

                     The Auction Committee

Mark Potter 
Electrical

H.Z MASSAGETimesupply
Prospect

Edwardstown

Auction Thanks
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WANTED
  by the Year 1 Class
    SANTA SUIT [about Size 7]
        If you have one we could borrow  
        it would be greatly appreciated

Hallet Cove Excursion
On the 27th of October, all 
three Year 10 Science classes 
travelled by bus to Hallett Cove 
to study the past geology of 
South Australia.  Upon the excursion, we came across many 
different geological rocks from different time periods such as 
the sugarloaf, dropping stones and rock pools.  Overall, we had 
an insightful day and were able to gain new knowledge on the 
history behind the formation of rocks in South Australia.  We 
thank the multiple science teachers who supervised us on the 
day as well as the three University students studying geology 

who took their time out of their 
day to guide us through the walk.  
In addition, we were definitely 
educated about Hallett Cove, 
but most importantly how the 
increasing number of stairs proved 
how unfit we are. 
Audrey Nguyen & Michelle Vo

We started the term learning about 
how the earth’s surface has changed 
overtime.  The class investigated how 
waves build, erode and change beaches 
by making a model of a beach and 
shoreline.  As part of the weekly sharing, 
the girls completed an experiment at 
home titled “What does that drink do 
to our teeth?” Over a week, the girls 
observed egg shells in 3 solutions:

In and around the classrooms:   

YEAR 4

The eggs acted as teeth as they are made from 
chemicals similar to those that form tooth enamel. 
Some placed the shells in red wine, cordial, 
juice, soft drinks, sugar water or vinegars.  
They were very surprised by the experiment 
results and have enjoyed sharing photos, 
PowerPoints and posters with the class. 
The Year 4 girls are now excited to participate in a 
Forensic Science Workshop this Thursday.  This 
workshop will demonstrate how science works 
in the real world.  Girls will collect evidence to 
interpret and analyse.

Night of the Notables
On Wednesday 1st November the Year 5 class 
participated in the inaugural Night of the Notables 
showcase.  My notable was Mae Carol Jemison who 
was born on October 17, 1956, in Decatur, Alabama.  
From a young age she was interested in space 
travel.  During her time at Morgan Park High School 
however, she became interested in pursuing a career 
in engineering.  When she graduated in 1973 as an 
honour student, she entered Stanford University on a 
National Achievement Scholarship.  By Isabella Sinton 
One by one we made our way to the class, and 
introduced ourselves as our notable.  We then split 
into groups and performed our soliloquies.  The 
soliloquies were the result of a long period of research 
and presentation skills and we were all very excited 
to show them.  Time was spent after this roaming 
around the room with our parents showing them 
our work.  By Isabella Bogovic and Emily Bondza
My notable was Annie Jump Cannon.  She was an 
American astronomer, famous for creating the stellar 
classification system OBAFGKM, and was partly deaf 
due to contracting Scarlet Fever during her time at 
Wellesley College.  She is usually depicted in black 
and white as there were no colour photos in her time.  
By Imogen Carpenter
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SDPC.Adelaide stdominicpriory

FIND US  
ONLINE:

o I HAVE READ TODAY’S BULLETIN

Reply slip - P&F AGM / Fete Mtg  
Wednesday 16 November

 I am able / unable to attend the P&F AGM at 7:00pm.
 I able/unable to attend the Final Fete Meeting at 7:40 pm. 
 I able/unable to attend the Supper following the Fete 

Meeting.                           Number Attending:......... 
Name ..................................................................

Student’s Name............................. Class .............
To be returned to the Front Office

St. Dominic’s Priory College
Parents & Friends AGM 
7pm Wednesday 15 November

Front Office Reception Area  
(139 Molesworth St)

to be followed by SUPPER and the final
2017 Fete Committee Meeting 
7:40pm Wednesday 15 November

Please RSVP by Monday 13 November 2017  
via the REPLY SLIP BELOW

SPORTS NEWS
Round 3 Results - Saturday 4th November

Basketball
Junior A/B had a BYE 
Junior C had a BYE (??)

Senior B def St Ignatius 1 (33-27)  
Senior C lost to Kildare 1 (12-40) (??)

Volleyball
Junior A had a BYE 
Junior B def Cabra 1 (3-0) 
Junior C (3) def St Dominic’s 4 (2-1)

Junior C (4) lost to St Dominic’s 3 (1-2) ??)
Senior A lost to Loreto 1 (0-3)
Senior B lost to Mary Mackillop 1 (0-3) 
Senior C def St Ignatius 3 (3-1)

Touch
Junior C lost to Marymount 2 (3-11) Senior B lost to St Peter’s 1 (1-4)

Water Polo
Junior C lost to Mercedes 1 (0-5)??) Senior B drew Mercedes 1 (5-5)

Tennis
Junior B def St Michael’s (6-0) (??)

Tennis
Junior C def St Aloysius (33-27)??)

Round 4 - Saturday 11th November

TEAM LOCATION TIME OPPONENT
Basketball
Junior A/B Marryatville 10:10am St Aloysius 1
Junior C Nazareth 11:00am St Aloysius 2
Senior B Loreto 8:30am NMHS 1
Senior C Loreto 9:20am Gleeson 1

Volleyball
Junior A St Aloysius 9:20am St Michael’s 1
Junior B St Aloysius 8:30am Marryatville 1
Junior C (3) St Dominic’s 9:20am Kildare 1
Junior C (4) BYE BYE BYE
Senior A St Aloysius 9:20am Mercedes 1
Senior B Mary Mackillop 8:30am Marryatville 1
Senior C BYE BYE BYE

Touch
Junior C Greenhill Rd 11:00am Marymount 1
Senor B Greenhill Rd 8:30am Mercedes 1

Water Polo
Junior C Pembroke 4:00pm Pembroke 1
Senior B Adel Aquatic 5:00pm Loreto 1

Tennis
Junior B Cabra 8:30am Cabra
Junior C St Dominic’s 8:30am St Aloysius

Tu
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oP Week 5 Wednesday Hump Day Specials

Baked Potato 
w/ Coleslaw, Cheese, Sour Cream + Bacon           $6.50 
w/ Bolognaise, Cheese, Sour Cream           $6.50

Full Menu: http://stdo.ms/2fNjIB1  
Full selection only available until the end of Week 4
When placing orders, it may be a good idea 

to list a second preference.

Auguroni Ada!
Last weekend, South Australia’s 
Italian community came together to 
celebrate the annual Italian Festival, 
previously known as Il Carnevale. 

Whilst the Festival remains special 
among the Italian community, it 
was also extra special for the St 
Dominic’s Community, and in particular, 2016 Old Scholar 
Ada Snell.  Last Year, Ada was awarded the Subject Prize for her 
studies in Italian and her In-depth Study on Italy’s humanitarian 
response to the arrival of Refugees, was not only exceptional, but 
also a testament to the person she is.  Ada went onto achieve a 
Merit for Italian; an outstanding achievement considering that 
Ada is not of an Italian background.  However, her achievements 
have not stopped here.  Last weekend in front of Adelaide’s 
Italian community, Ada was acknowledged for her achievements 
and awarded the Co-ordinating Italian Committee Prize for 
Italian, a special award presented to the State’s Top Italian 
Student, which this year was awarded to two students. 

We at St Dominic’s, congratulate Ada on this magnificent 
achievement and wish her every success for her studies at University 
and in particular, her continued studies in Italian.  Tanti belli auguri!

Signora Riccio 

St. Dominic’s Priory College
Parents & Friends Casual Dinner 
Wellington Hotel, from 7pm Thursday 30 November

We would like to invite you to attend a casual dinner to catch up in 
a relaxed atmosphere and get to know each other better, as well 
as celebrate the achievements of the year.  Everyone is welcome.

If you would like to attend, please contact  
Michelle on 0431 329 395

WE LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING YOU THERE!


